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16th May 2001

Dear Commissioner Lamy

Re: ILO Conference and Bonded Labour

Bonded labour is defined as a form of slavery by the 1956 United Nations Supplementary Convention on the Abolition of Slavery, and a form of forced labour under ILO Convention No.29. It affects an estimated 20 million people (UN statistics). However, as yet many governments, especially those in the countries with the highest numbers of bonded labourers such as Nepal and India, are making little attempt to eradicate the problem.

The ILO recently decided that every year it will draw up a report to provide a "dynamic global picture relating to the implementation of one of the four categories of fundamental principles and rights". This year's annual report will be on the elimination of all forms of forced and compulsory labour, including bonded labour.

I urge to you to take full advantage of the ILO conference this June and its focus on bonded labour in order to:

a) Draw attention to the failure of some governments to address this problem effectively and with sufficient political will.

b) Discuss and commit to implementing practical assistance to governments which will ensure, for example:

· that the ILO provides technical assistance in drafting legislation to prohibit bonded labour;

· that support is provided for public information campaigns regarding the law;

· that independent and comprehensive surveys are carried out on the extent of the use of bonded labour in the relevant countries;  

· that the ILO sets up monitoring systems to evaluate the impact of assistance it offers to combat bonded labour.

I enclose for your information a statement from Anti-Slavery International of their proposed options for ILO technical assistance to be considered during the ILO discussions in June.

Once again, I emphasise the gravity and scale of this global problem, and the opportunity provided by this year's ILO Conference to implement concrete measures to help fight it. As Commissioner for Trade, you are extremely well placed to use this opportunity to the full.

Yours sincerely,

Jean Lambert MEP
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